

September 2024



Dear Friends of Camp Good News, "Train up a child in the way he should go; even when he is old he will not depart from it." — Proverbs 22:6 (ESV)

As we transition into the fall season, we at Camp Good News of Maine are filled with gratitude for the incredible summer we experienced—and it wouldn't have been possible without your support! This past summer, we welcomed children and teenagers from across the state, providing them with a fun, safe, and Christcentered camp experience. Through your generosity, campers were able to enjoy a variety of activities, from swimming & chosen skill activities to games and Time in God's Word. Most importantly, many of these young hearts heard the Good News of Jesus Christ, with several making life-changing decisions to follow Him! Your prayers and financial support have played a vital role in these moments of transformation. Because of you, children who might otherwise never hear the gospel were able to encounter Jesus in a personal and powerful way. As we look ahead to fall & winter and eventually next summer, we are already excited about what God will do. We ask that you continue to keep Camp Good News in your prayers. Your ongoing partnership helps us not only to plan for next year but also to keep reaching young people with the hope and love of Christ. Thank you again for standing with us. We are deeply blessed by your faithfulness and generosity. 'Til every child hears,

Jeremy brown

Jeremy Brown

PRAYER AND PRAISE September, 2024

"Arise, cry out . . . Lift your hands to him for the lives of your children." Lamentation 2:19

CAMPING MINISTRIES

♦	Praise for 663 children/teens who attended Camp Good News.
	Recorded <u>decisions:</u> 23 salvation, 55 assurance and 5 dedication.
	We were blessed with 347 volunteers who served in many
	capacities. Praise for College Bound young people who served
	well and were well funded. Praise for the generosity of God's
	people—over \$100,000 was given for sponsorship.
♦	Praise for campers at Blueberry Mountain Bible Camp. God
	blessed with volunteers and decisions.
♦	Praise for campers who attended CEF sponsored <u>Day Camps</u> in
	Eastern and Central Maine over six weeks. Recorded <u>decisions</u> :
	with volunteers sharing in the ministry.
♦	Pray for preparations for the fall & winter ministries at Camp Good
	News and Blueberry Mountain Bible Camp.

FAIR MINISTRIES

Pray for a fruitful outreach as the Gospel is presented.
 Litchfield Fair: September 6-8 Farmington Fair: September 15-21
 Fryeburg Fair: September 29—October 6

GOOD NEWS CLUBS

- ◆ Pray for an increase in Good News Clubs. We had___clubs last year.
- Pray for the start up training sessions to be well attended.

CEF OF MAINE STAFF

- Praise for a state director. Ryan Decker, chairman of the western
 Maine committee began serving as our state director September 2nd.

 Pray for God's blessing on his ministry.
- Pray for local directors for southern, central, western and northern
 Maine
- Pray for John Romano's ministry to CEF USA workers. This fall he will have extensive travel around the country.

FINANCES

- Praise for God's supply for all the summer ministries.
- Praise that God will be faithful to meet our needs in the days ahead.

Pray for the children of Maine to be saved.